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           Fetal Alcohol Network New Zealand

Kia ora everyone

	A fantastic and well attended seminar with a focus on living with Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder was held on the 29th of April.  It was a day of connection & enlightenment and a resolve to do more to reach and support families around New Zealand.  Efforts are now underway to develop these connections. Thanks to all the families for your efforts to help affected loved-ones reach their potential and to the mums at the seminar who shared their insights and experience of ‘trying differently’.  To our inspirational guest speaker Elizabeth Russell for all she continues to do to bring FASD into the light, a very special appreciation.  Elizabeth agreed not only to share her experience with us but also with the media. Her story featured in the Sunday Star Times Crusader warns against drinking while pregnant  

	


********************************

Other matters needing your urgent attention!  

Alcohol warning labels panel say not enough evidence of harm 

Recent comments in the media suggest the move to require alcohol beverages to carry a health warning may again be in jeopardy http://www.stuff.co.nz/national/health/3514467/Alcohol-labelling-a-challenge-for-panel    

Currently in Australia & New Zealand alcohol beverages are classified as a food, but unlike other food, alcohol is not required by law to carry any form of health and safety advisory warning or nutritional information.   This is currently under review by a Ministerial Council Review Panel as part of a review of all food labeling in both countries.  

According to the head of the Review Panel Neal Blewett, a former Australian Minister of Health, more evidence of alcohol's long-term health effects is needed with the links between alcohol and health impacts needing to be proven before labels became mandatory.  In stark contrast to this Review panel’s call for proof of harm, the USA Food and Drug Administration is currently requiring proof of safety from the manufacturers of alcohol beverages containing caffeine  before these types of alcoholic beverages can be legally sold in the USA.  

Written and online submissions to the Australia/New Zealand Food Labelling Review are open to the public until the 14th of May  http://www.foodlabellingreview.gov.au/internet/foodlabelling/publishing.nsf/Content/media 

We encourage you to send a strong message to the Review Panel in support of alcohol being mandated to carry health warnings; to reiterate that alcohol is a well proven cause of harm; to support the burden of proof being about product safety;  and to share your own experiences of living with or working with acute and long term harm outcomes from alcohol. If you need help with making a submission please contact christine@ahw.org.nz 

Alcohol Healthwatch would like to support Fetal Alcohol Network New Zealand in making a collective submission to the food labeling review panel in addition to individual ones.  Please email chrisitine@ahw.org.nz to indicate your support for that move so we have a mandate to proceed. 
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